
 Meeting Minutes October 10, 2024 

 

The Truro Township Trustees held a regular meeting Thursday, October 10, 2024, at 

4:00 pm at Station 161. Present were Administrator Jason Nicodemus, Trustees Dennis 

Nicodemus, Chris Long and Pat Mahaffey, Fiscal Officer Natalie Nicodemus, and Asst 

Chief Bryan. 

 

The Meeting was called to order with the pledge and roll call. 

 

Guest: President of Reynoldsburg City Schools Board of Education Angela Abram. 

 

Regular Meeting 

Chris Long moved to approve meeting minutes from the September 5 regular meeting 

and September 19 special meeting. Dennis Nicodemus seconded. All in favor. 

 

Resolution 2024-24: Resolution adjusting the annual budget by providing for a transfer 

of previously appropriated funds.. Dennis Nicodemus seconded. All in favor. 

 
Resolution 2024-25: Resolution providing health insurance benefits to Township 

employees and officers, authorizing the Township Administrator to enter contracts for 

the same and providing an opt-out clause. Dennis Nicodemus seconded. All in favor. 

 

Fire Department 

Chief Sharps: 568 runs in September. 

Open House is October 6, 2024 11:00-2:00 at Station 162 was well attended. 

Parking lots at booth stations were resealed. 

Ceiling Tiles and AC units: Station 162 ceiling tiles replacement is complete and have 

two AC units at Station 162 needing replaced. Requisitions provided for recommended 

approval. 

Mental health evaluations for the department have started - physicals are completed 

and all members are fit for duty. 

The Diwali Festival was very well attended. Estimated 10,000 people. Department will 

have a larger presence next year. 
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Roads and Cemetery Superintendent report given by Jason Nicodemus 

Tree lines at the cemetery have been pruned. Prepping for fall clean up. 

Contacted by an Eagle Scout candidate to refurbish the Veteran Plaque display at the 

cemetery as a project.  Working with the American Legion since they donated the 

original display. Cleared overflow ditch and trimmed pine trees at Station 162. 

 

Administration 

Fiscal Officer’s report: Approved September 2024 bank reconciliation. 

 

Administrator Jason Nicodemus:  

City fence permit is still out for review for fence repair surrounding the generator at 162. 

Provided COTA Link Us flyer. 

 

Trustee Reports 

Dennis Nicodemus thanked the fire department for the open house and the work placed 

into it. 

 

New Business 

Franklin Soil and Water Conservation District 2024 Mid-Year Report 

 

Old Business 

NONE 

 

Chris Long moved to approve payroll of $333,457.19 and bills of $586,129.28 for 

September. Dennis Nicodemus seconded. All in favor.  

 

Chris Long moved to authorize the Fiscal Officer to pay the bills and payroll for October. 

Dennis Nicodemus seconded. All in favor. 

 

Chris Long made a motion to adjourn the regular meeting at 4:09 pm. Dennis 

Nicodemus seconded. All in favor. 

 

Next regular meeting will be Thursday, November 7, 2024, at 4:00 pm at Station 161. 

 

 

Trustee Dennis Nicodemus     Trustee Pat Mahaffey      Trustee Chris Long 

 

 

 Fiscal Officer Natalie Nicodemus 


